Town of Stonington

Regular Meeting

Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings

Including Town Hall Facilities

August 20, 2007
A regular meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities was held on August 20, 2007, at 808 Stonington Road (Route 1), Stonington, CT.

Present:  Charles Ballato, Stephen Singer, and Steven Small.
Absent:  George Brennan and Dieter Zumsande
(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes

Steven Small, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:09 p.m.  Mr. Small reviewed minutes from the meeting held on June 18, 2007.  A motion was made by Charles Ballato, seconded by Steven Small, and it was voted to approve the minutes as distributed.
Steven Small reported that Dieter Zumsande has been appointed to the Committee.

(2)  Request for Proposal

Steven Small stated at the June 18, 2007, meeting it was discussed to submit the RFP to the First Selectman.  Since that was not done, Mr. Small recommended reviewing the RFP to ensure it is the correct copy to be submitted and also discuss parameters for a vendor.  

Steven Small will then submit the RFP to the Town and request guidelines on the process for advertising, as well as any recommended language changes to be referred back to the Committee.  The Committee is seeking information on advertising and will question if the Committee is authorized to send the proposal to vendors it is considering.  
Charlie Ballato questioned if a staff person from the Finance Department or George Sylvestre could attend a meeting to discuss funds that were set aside each year in addition to LOCIP funding for building projects.  
(3)  Vendor Qualifications

The Committee discussed the following vendor qualifications:

                   1. Experience in municipal government systems.

             2. Ability to demonstrate three different projects undertaken to include scope and requirements in same or similar projects within the past ten years.

             3. How technology is addressed, customer service options, and if space required is enough within the existing structure.  

             4. Ability to demonstrate innovative solutions that were developed in other municipalities using creativity in problem solving.  
Stephen Singer questioned members of the Committee as to what type of vendor did the members envision satisfying the Town’s requirements. Steven Small, stated that an architectural firm may specialize in space usage, or an accounting firm that looks at systems, and one that analyzes municipal business systems.  The common dominator would be a systems analysis of the existing space and usage of that space.  If it is not operating efficiently, what are the options.  Steven Small stated he would like to see the project broken out by departments with recommendations and solutions for each.  Steven Small acknowledged that we are really looking for municipal solutions.  Steve Small will request that George Sylvestre attend a meeting to discuss the process of selecting vendors.  

(4)  Other Business 

 
None.

(5)  Public Comment
Bill Sternberg, 153 Elm Street, Stonington, stated it might be helpful to have someone explain the process for the RFP and develop a short list of evaluation factors.  

Vincent Faulise, Pawcatuck, stated this affects the entire town and a historical building.  Before you do anything you have to establish a need.  In Pawcatuck, a Senior Center is being discussed.  I feel there should be input from residents.
(6) Next Meeting/Adjournment

The next meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities will be September 17, 2007.  A motion was made by Stephen Singer, seconded by Steven Small, and it was voted to adjourn the meeting at 8 p.m. 

Submitted by,

____________________________                                ___________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                       Steven Small, Chairman
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